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New York City, NY - The 2018 National Latino HIV/HCV Conference is moving to San Antonio! In its
third year interest and attendance has necessitated that organizers move the Latino specific
conference from its original home of South Padre Island to cities with larger venues. Muchísimas
gracias for your help in making this conference bigger and better every year. This years' conference
will be held  May 18th - 20th, 2018 at the Omni Hotel San Antonio at the Colonnade, with free
transportation to The Alamo, Riverwalk, and amazing restaurants just minutes from Downtown San
Antonio. While the site of the National Latino HIV/HCV Conference necessitates the move from the
Rio Grande Valley, it's mission and objectives remain the same. To prevent HIVHCV infections
among Latino communities and ensure the highest quality of medical care and better retention rates
for the largest minority group in the United States.  
 
 For more information and to register online, please click here.

WHAT   : 2018 National Latino HIV/HCV Conference
WHEN   : 2018-04-24 15:49:58
WHERE :

CONTACT:

dravelo@latinoaids.org
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